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and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the
door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some
days after this, there came to her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she
came to the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw
the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third beds..To return to his wife and her mother.
When the former arose in the morning and her husband returned not to her with break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants
and all who were with her in quest of him; but they happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her affair
and complained and wept and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.? ? ? ? ? As at the casement high
she sat, her charms I might espy, For from her cheeks the envious veil that hid them she had ta'en..Merchant and his Sons, The, i. 81..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story xxix.?
? ? ? ? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit, Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and fear..Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
ha. The Thief's Story dccccxxxviii.Ill Effects of Precipitation, Of the, i. 98..? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor dccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? For the uses of
food I was fashioned and made; The hands of the noble me wrought and inlaid..Then he girt his middle with a handkerchief and entering, saluted the young merchant, who
said to him, 'Where hast thou been?' Quoth he, 'I have done thine errands;' and the youth said, 'Go and eat and come hither and drink.' So he went away, as he bade him,
and ate. Then he washed and returning to the saloon, sat down on the carpet and fell to talking with them; whereupon the young merchant's heart was comforted and his
breast dilated and he addressed himself to joyance. They abode in the most delightsome life and the most abounding pleasance till a third part of the night was past, when
the master of the house arose and spreading them a bed, invited them to lie down. So they lay down and the youth abode on wake, pondering their affair, till daybreak,
when the woman awoke and said to her companion, 'I wish to go.' So he bade her farewell and she departed; whereupon the master of the house followed her with a purse
of money and gave it to her, saying, 'Blame not my master,' and made his excuse to her for the young merchant..?STORY OF THE HAWK AND THE LOCUST.."He shall
not come in to me. Who is at the door, other than he?" "El Akhtel et Teghlibi," (56) answered Adi; and Omar said, "He is the unbeliever who says in his verse ..." [And he
repeated the following:].? ? ? ? ? 'Twas not of wine that I had drunk; her mouth's sweet honeyed dews It was intoxicated me with bliss and ravishment..Then she walked in
the garden till she came to a pavilion, lofty of building and wide of continence, never saw mortal nor heard of a goodlier than it [So she entered] and found herself in a long
corridor, which led to a bath goodlier than that whereof it hath been spoken, and the cisterns thereof were full of rose-water mingled with musk. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Extolled be
the perfection of God! Indeed, this (210) is none other than a mighty king.' Then she put off her clothes and washed her body and made her ablution, after the fullest
fashion, (211) and prayed that which was due from her of prayer from the evening [of the previous day]. (212) When the sun rose upon the gate of the garden and she saw
the wonders thereof, with that which was therein of all manner flowers and streams, and heard the voices of its birds, she marvelled at what she saw of the surpassing
goodliness of its ordinance and the beauty of its disposition and sat meditating the affair of Er Reshid and pondering what was come of him after her. Her tears ran down
upon her cheek and the zephyr blew on her; so she slept and knew no more till she felt a breath on her cheek, whereupon she awoke in affright and found Queen
Kemeriyeh kissing her face, and with her her sisters, who said to her, 'Arise, for the sun hath set.'.? ? ? ? ? My heart with yearning is ever torn and tortured without cease,
Nor can my lids lay hold on sleep, that Sees from them away..? ? ? ? ? The bitterness of false accusing shall thou taste And eke the thing reveal that thou art fain to
hide;.King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.? ? ? ? ? To whom save thee shall I complain, of whom relief implore, Whose image came to visit me, what while in
dreams I lay?.? ? ? ? ? Our stead, that late was desert, grew green and eke our trees, That barren were, grew loaded with ripened fruits galore..? ? ? ? ? By Him whom I
worship, indeed, I swear, O thou that mine eye dost fill, By Him in whose honour the pilgrims throng and fare to Arafat's hill,.A certain assessor was one day taken with a
woman and much people assembled before his house and the lieutenant of police and his men came to him and knocked at the door. The assessor looked out of window
and seeing the folk, said, "What aileth you?" Quoth they, "[Come,] speak with the lieutenant of police such an one." So he came down and they said to him, "Bring forth the
woman that is with thee." Quoth he, "Are ye not ashamed? How shall I bring forth my wife?" And they said, "Is she thy wife by contract (118) or without contract?" ["By
contract,"] answered he, "according to the Book of God and the Institutes of His Apostle." "Where is the contract?" asked they; and he replied, "Her contract is in her
mother's house." Quoth they, "Arise and come down and show us the contract." And he said to them, "Go from her way, so she may come forth." Now, as soon as he got
wind of the matter, he had written the contract and fashioned it after her fashion, to suit with the case, and written therein the names of certain of his friends as witnesses
and forged the signatures of the drawer and the wife's next friend and made it a contract of marriage with his wife and appointed it for an excuse. (119) So, when the woman
was about to go out from him, he gave her the contract that be had forged, and the Amir sent with her a servant of his, to bring her to her father. So the servant went with
her and when she came to her door, she said to him, "I will not return to the citation of the Amir; but let the witnesses (120) present themselves and take my contract.".98.
Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant ccccvii.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen, ii. 117..Now the lodging in question adjoined
the king's house, and whilst the merchant was rejoicing in this and saying, 'Verily, my luck hath returned and I shall live in this king's shadow the rest of my life,' he espied
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an opening walled up with stones and clay. So he pulled out the stones and clearing away the earth from the opening, found that it was a window giving upon the lodging of
the king's women. When he saw this, he was affrighted and rising in haste, fetched clay and stopped it up again. But one of the eunuchs saw him and misdoubting of him,
repaired to the Sultan and told him of this. So he came and seeing the stones pulled out, was wroth with the merchant and said to him, 'Is this my recompense from thee,
that thou seekest to violate my harem?' And he bade pluck out his eyes. So they did as he commanded and the merchant took his eyes in his hand and said, 'How long [wilt
thou afflict me], O star of ill-omen? First my wealth and now my life!' And he bewailed himself, saying, 'Endeavour profiteth me nought against evil fortune. The
Compassionate aided me not and endeavour was useless.'.Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother xxxiii.He gained him wealth and returning to his native land, after twenty years' absence, alighted in the neighbourhood of an old
woman, whom he bespoke fair and entreated with liberality, requiring of her a wench whom he might lie withal. Quoth she, 'I know none but a certain fair woman, who is
renowned for this fashion.' (12) Then she described her charms to him and made him lust after her, and he said, 'Hasten to her forthright and lavish unto her that which she
asketh, [in exchange for her favours].' So the old woman betook herself to the damsel and discovered to her the man's wishes and bade her to him; but she answered,
saying, 'It is true that I was on this [fashion of] whoredom [aforetime]; but now I have repented to God the Most High and hanker no more after this; nay, I desire lawful
marriage; so, if he be content with that which is lawful, I am at his service.'.? ? ? ? ? So arise, by your lives I conjure you, arise And come let us fare to our loved ones
away..? ? ? ? ? Then was my heart by that which caused my agitation seared, And from mine eyelids still the tears poured down without relent..Then she gave out among
the folk that the king's father's brother's son was come and bade the grandees and troops go forth to meet him. Moreover, she decorated the city in his honour and the
drums of good tidings beat for him, whilst all the king's household [went out to meet him and] dismounting before him, [escorted him to the city and] lodged him with the
queen-mother in her palace. Then she bade the chiefs of the state attend his assembly; so they presented themselves before him and saw of his breeding and
accomplishments that which amazed them and made them forget the breeding of those who had foregone him of the kings..? ? ? ? ? So make me in your morning a delight
And set me in your houses, high and low;.When she had made an end of her verses, she considered her affair and said in herself, 'By Allah, all these things have betided by
the ordinance of God the Most High and His providence and this was written and charactered upon the forehead.' Then she landed and fared on till she came to a spacious
place, where she enquired of the folk and hired a house. Thither she straightway transported all that was in the ship of goods and sending for brokers, sold all that was with
her. Then she took part of the price and fell to enquiring of the folk, so haply she might scent out tidings [of her lost husband]. Moreover, she addressed herself to lavishing
alms and tending the sick, clothing the naked and pouring water upon the dry ground of the forlorn. On this wise she abode a whole year, and every little while she sold of
her goods and gave alms to the sick and the needy; wherefore her report was bruited abroad in the city and the folk were lavish in her praise..Then he sprang up [and
going] to the place wherein was the other half of his good, [took it] and lived with it well; and he swore that he would never again consort with those whom he knew, but
would company only with the stranger nor entertain him but one night and that, whenas it morrowed, he would never know him more. So he fell to sitting every night on the
bridge (7) and looking on every one who passed by him; and if he saw him to be a stranger, he made friends with him and carried him to his house, where he caroused with
him till the morning. Then he dismissed him and would never more salute him nor ever again drew near unto him neither invited him..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Prince Seif el
Mulouk and the Princess Bediya el Jemal dcclviii.? ? ? ? ? A good it is to have one's loved ones ever near,.81. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi cccxcii.When the
morning morrowed, they found themselves reduced to a fourth part of their number and there was not one of them had dismounted from his horse. So they made sure of
destruction and Hudheifeh came out between the ranks (now he was reckoned for a thousand cavaliers) and cried out, saying, "Harkye, my masters of Baghdad! Let none
come forth to me but your Amir, so I may talk with him and he with me; and he shall meet me in single combat and I will meet him, and may he who is void of offence come
off safe!" Then he repeated his speech and said, "Why do I not hear your Amir return me an answer?" But Saad, the amir of the army of Baghdad, [replied not to him], and
indeed his teeth chattered in his head, whenas he heard him summon him to single combat..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. The King's Son and the Ogress xv.Bekhtzeman, Story of
King, i. 115..To return to El Abbas, when he alighted from his charger, he put off his harness of war and rested awhile; after which he brought out a shirt of Venetian silk and
a gown of green damask and donning them, covered himself with a turban of Damietta stuff and girt his middle with a handkerchief. Then he went out a-walking in the
thoroughfares of Baghdad and fared on till he came to the bazaar of the merchants. There he found a merchant, with chess before him; so he stood watching him and
presently the other looked up at him and said to him, "O youth, what wilt thou stake upon the game?" And he answered, "Be it thine to decide." "Then be it a hundred
dinars," said the merchant, and El Abbas consented to him, whereupon quoth he, "O youth, produce the money, so the game may be fairly stablished." So El Abbas brought
out a satin purse, wherein were a thousand dinars, and laid down an hundred dinars therefrom on the edge of the carpet, whilst the merchant did the like, and indeed his
reason fled for joy, whenas he saw the gold in El Abbas his possession..Meanwhile, she prayed to God the Most High that He would establish her innocence in the eyes of
her husband and the folk. So He sent down upon her husband's brother a sore disease and none knew a remedy for him; wherefore he said to his brother, ' In such a city is
a pious woman, a recluse, and her prayers are answered; so do thou carry me to her, that she may pray for me and God (to whom belong might and majesty) may make
me whole of this sickness.' Accordingly, he took him up and fared on with him, till they came to the village where dwelt the old man, who had rescued the woman from the
pit and carried her to his dwelling and tended her there, [till she recovered]..Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into the Commander of the Faithful and she pleased him; so
he assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not neither drinking and ceasing not from weeping night nor day, till, one night, the
Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I will make thy rank higher than [any of] the concubines and
thou shall see that which shall rejoice thee." She kissed the earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised and sang the
following verses, in accordance with that which was in her heart:.His love he'd have hid, but his tears denounced him to the spy, iii. 42.? ? ? ? ? Endowed with amorous
grace past any else am I; Graceful of shape and lithe and pleasing to the eye..? ? ? ? ? When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of sleep forsakes me,
my body wastes amain..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter.The Twelfth Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Now it was the
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enemy's wont, at every year's end, to bring forth their prisoners and cast them down from the top of the citadel to the bottom. So they brought them forth, at the end of the
year, and cast them down, and Melik Shah with them. However, he fell upon the [other] men and the earth touched him not, for his term was [God-]guarded. Now those that
were cast down there were slain and their bodies ceased not to lie there till the wild beasts ate them and the winds dispersed them. Melik Shah abode cast down in his
place, aswoon, all that day and night, and when he recovered and found himself whole, he thanked God the Most High for his safety [and rising, fared on at a venture]. He
gave not over walking, unknowing whither he went and feeding upon the leaves of the trees; and by day he hid himself whereas he might and fared on all his night at
hazard; and thus he did some days, till he came to an inhabited land and seeing folk there, accosted them and acquainted them with his case, giving them to know that he
had been imprisoned in the fortress and that they had cast him down, but God the Most High had delivered him and brought him off alive..13. The Wolf and the Fox cxlviii.?
? ? ? ? So get thee gone, then, from a house wherein thou art abased And let not severance from friends lie heavy on thy spright..When she had made an end of her
verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it and carried it to El Abbas. He broke it open and read it and apprehended its purport; then took inkhorn
and paper and wrote the following verses:.When the king heard this, he said in himself "How like is this to my own story in the matter of the vizier and his slaughter! Had I
not used precaution, I had put him to death." And he bade Er Rehwan depart to his own house..Officer's Story, The Fifteenth, ii. 190..Second Officer's Story, The, ii. 134..65.
The Simpleton and the Sharper dclii.Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii. I79..Meanwhile, he ceased not, he and his beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life and
the pleasantest thereof, and he was vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there befell friendship and love between them and the longer their companionship was
prolonged, the more their love waxed, so that they became unable to endure from each other a single hour, save the time of his going forth to the Divan, when he would
return to her in the utterest that might be of longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all solace and delight of life, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the
Sunderer of Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom endureth for ever, who is never heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all that hath come
down to us of their story, and so peace [be on you!].? ? ? ? ? O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, Shall the bondman of love win ever free from pain!.So I
arose and putting in my sleeve a handkerchief, wherein was a good sum of money, followed the woman, who went on before me and gave not over walking till she brought
me to a by-street and to a door, which she bade me open. I refused and she opened it and brought me into the vestibule. As soon as I had entered, she locked the door of
entrance from within and said to me, 'Sit [here] till I go in to the slave-girls and cause them enter a place where they shall not see me.' 'It is well,' answered I and sat down;
whereupon she entered and was absent from me a moment, after which she returned to me, without a veil, and said, 'Arise, [enter,] in the name of God.' (127) So I arose
and went in after her and we gave not over going till we entered a saloon. When I examined the place, I found it neither handsome nor agreeable, but unseemly and
desolate, without symmetry or cleanliness; nay, it was loathly to look upon and there was a foul smell in it..Meanwhile, the people of the city rejoiced and were glad and
blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the king had not put her to death and exulting in that, [as they deemed,] he had turned
[from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still
more extraordinary story, and on the fifth night she told him anecdotes of kings and viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and
nights, what while the king still said in himself, 'When I have heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration.
Moreover, the folk of the provinces and cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had imposed upon himself and had
renounced his heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein, after they had departed thence; yea, they were constant
in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which my friend related to me.".? ? ? ? ?
How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they flow..?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN AND THE
DRAPER'S WIFE..?Story of King Bihkerd..43. Ibn es Semmak and Er Reshid dlxviii.Ninth Officer's Story, The, ii. 167.
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